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October 11, 2016 
 
 
 
 
 
Zoning Board of Appeals 
210 Central Street 
Hingham, MA 02043 

RE: A&M Project #2118-02A 
Broadstone Bare Cove 
230 Beal Street 
Hingham, MA  01105 
Review Response Letter 

 
Dear Board Members: 
 
Allen & Major Associates, Inc., on behalf of Alliance Residential Company respectfully submits a review 
response memo regarding the Broadstone Bare Cove project based on comments and concerns raised by 
the Town of Hingham, Office of the Sewer Commission in a memo dated September 22, 2016 and 
received by the applicant on October 5, 2016. 
 
To assist in the review of this document, A&M has provided a response in bold following each of the 
comments.   
 

1. The system is private at that location. The Applicant should work with the other stakeholders at 
Hingham Woods, Beal's Cove and Back River Condos to determine the process for modifying the 
existing connection. This is not a town matter. 
 
A&M Response:  Alliance has studied the property’s rights to the private sewer infrastructure 
as well as its condition, and will work with other stakeholders upstream to coordinate the 
proposed improvements and connection. 

 
2. It is not clear to the Sewer Commission if there is capacity to accept the projected flow from this 

project moving forward. Additional studies are required to investigate the infrastructure 
constraints. If these constraints cannot be resolved the project may need to look to on-site sewage 
disposal. 
 
A&M Response:  Alliance has studied the existing private sewer infrastructure and attached a 
copy of the findings. The findings clearly indicate that the existing private sewer infrastructure 
has the ability to accommodate the proposed project. Additionally the applicant will be subject to 
the Town of Hingham’s Infiltration and Inflow Reduction Fees. These fees are used to fund 
local sewer system rehabilitation projects to mitigate proposed increased wastewater flows. 
 




